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Richard Hayes Has Been Suspended as a Registrant 

WASHINGTON, Jan. 26, 2012- On January 17, 2012, the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture's Grain Inspection, Packers and Stockyards Administration (GIPSA) entered 
into a consent decision with Richard Hayes (Hayes), Lipan, Texas. 

Hayes has been ordered to cease and desist from: 

• purchasing livestock and failing to pay the full amount for livestock purchased 
before the close of the next business day following each purchase of livestock; 

• issuing checks without having sufficient funds to cover checks; and 
• failing to keep records which fully and correctly disclose all transactions involved 

in his business as a livestock dealer. 

Hayes, under his name or under any and all aliases, is suspended as a registrant 
and prohibited from registering under the Packers and Stockyards (P&S) Act for a period 
of5 years. 

The P&S Act is a fair trade practice and payment protection law that promotes 
fair and competitive marketing environments for the livestock, meat, and poultry 
industries. 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer, and lender. To file a complaint of 
discrimination, write: USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., 
S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call (800) 795-3272(voice), or (202) 720-6382 
(TDD). 


